
Hathersage Parish Council 

Transport Committee

Minutes of the Transport Committee Meeting held on 21st March 2016.

	Present:
	Councillors  Rosie Olle, Bill Gordon, James Shuttleworth, Bill Hanley, Peter Mander, Jane Marsden

	In attendance
	Christine Wilkinson (Asst Clerk)

	077/15
	
	No  apologies for absence.

	078/15
	
	There were no variations in order of business.

	079/15
	
	There were no declarations of interest.

	080/15
	
	Public Participation. Penny Jewitt, Roger Dickson

	081/15
081/15

	1.

2.
	Penny Jewitt spoke about the Hope Valley Capacity Scheme, as she had attended the pre Public Inquiry meeting. Has spoken to Peak Park ( T Nicholson) who appear to be fairly happy with the bridge proposal and may not object further. It is worth noting that Network Rail are no longer building a bridge in Lincoln due to cost. T Nicholson said it was a reasonable design, Penny feels it should be exceptional. Don't believe there has been a TWAO inquiry before in a National Park. It would be better to divert the footpath. The Footpath Society are against diverting or closing, but it seems strange that the Society do not consider 90mph trains  justify moving the footpath. No plans for Hathersage East which is equally dangerous. £1million been suggested as cost for bridge, James Shuttleworth suggested that it has been independently costed at £100,000 . 
Roger Dickson has read almost all of the paperwork relating to the inquiry, he won't be affected as much as the village. The trains will free wheel into the loop, so noise will start after the bridge. Network Rail have used the Transport and Works Act Order to overide land controls. Cannot do this with National Trust, as this requires an Act of Parliament to sell their land. Roger Dickson and Matthew Hinkley met with National Trust to understand the original proposal for the loop which was to be in Padley Woods and have been working together on a more acceptable alternative proposal in that location. Need also to be aware that there is a major aviation fuel pipeline under the rail  bridge over the access to Cunliffe House. Roger believes that the village has been mislead, as it appears that photos have been retouched or taken from the wrong direction.  There is still no information on the noise., No proper assessments on the impact of noise on the village of Hathersage appear to have been carried out. It would be useful to have a line on a map to show how much is affected. Roger has made several FOI requests, but information is not forthcoming particularly John Keeley's walk along the line from Grindleford. 

	082/15
	
	Transport Committee minutes of 11th January and 26th January were approved and signed by the chair

	083/15
	
	After discussion it was agreed that the Parish Council wouldn't be represented at the Public Inquiry, as, if anyone went they could only read the statement and not be cross examined  without returning to the HPC for approval which would be impractical.  Instead it was decided to send an additional statement  to expand the statement of case.  There have been issues with the Inquiry website, all submissions should be available within a couple of days. If individuals want to attend they can, but not answer questions relating to the  HPC statement. Any comments on other submissions to be made by 29th March. Bill Gordon feels HPC statement is much more detailed than others.
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	084/15
084/15
084/15
084/15
084/15
085/15
	1.

2.
3.
4.
	Additional Submission to cover 4 points 

 We are aware that Network Rail have considered other sites for the proposed loop and we now know that some of the objectors to the current proposal would like to see this discussion on these alternative sites re-opened. We note in particular that the Grindleford option is being proposed by some of the objectors. Whilst we are not opposed to this being looked at again we would not wish the project to be seriously delayed as we support the idea of additional capacity on the line so that it can provide the necessary infrastructure to enhance the local stopping services 

  There is still no information available regarding additional noise within the village from the proposed loop. Wherever the loop is situated there will be additional noise, the concern is where this noise will be heard most. The Parish Council would ask again that a fully loaded train is stopped / started along the line and the noise recorded at locations agreed with the Parish Council.

Hathersage Parish Council monitors and maintains footpaths within the Parish and for the safety of walkers support Network Rail’s proposals to close  the surface crossing for health and safety reasons, and  the footpath diverted. The Parish Council  strongly objects to the bridge proposals provided by Network Rail. It will be a blot on the landscape  at great financial expense and from a distance no one would know that it is a bespoke designed bridge. It is also setting a dangerous precedent within a National Park. Dialogue should continue with  the alternative options and these investigated further.

The increased capacity that the proposed loop will deliver does not give any commitment to an increase in the local stopping commuter trains, the impact is all about the high speed trains. This has not changed with the new franchises being appointed. Hathersage Parish Council feel very strongly that if the village is to be impacted by this work there should be some benefit. An increase in local stopping services through the whole of the Hope Valley would encourage people to use the wider network, and potentially reduce the number of cars used. Consultation has started on proposals to severely reduce the number of buses within the valley. Increased numbers of trains would help to mitigate the effect of this on residents.
Residents Parking Scheme. A positive meeting on 26th January, but no further information from Isobel Mulligan from Derbyshire County Council. Petition detail to be obtained from Grace Spolding and then contact I Mulligan, copying in J Twigg and J Monks. A scheme has been introduced in Bakewell so should work in Hathersage.

	+086/15
	
	Yellow lines have been repainted on Station Approach, but no details on a review. The yellow lines on the Dale require a review, suggest extending by 1 car length. The whole village would benefit from a review.

	087/15
	
	Hurst Clough, request an update from Judith Twigg. The cattle grid on Cattiside needs emptying and cleaning.

	088/15
	
	The Committee are happy with the response regarding the white line review on the Dale.

	089/15
	
	Footpath 43. It has dried up currently. There is an issue with the line of the path, the original according to the map was a zig zag. Common sense says the path should be as is now. Contact the County Council to regularise the path.

	090/15
	
	Proposal to cut subsidies to bus services to go to HPC.  Notice frames to be fixed in the bus shelter, can use for pool and notices such as bus subsidy consultation

	091/15
	
	Items for next meeting. Carry all forward

	092/15
	
	Date of next meeting. TBA
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